CPOA NATIONAL BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
8-9 MAY 2015

At 0905, 8 May 2015 National President YNC Kim Lorigan called the National Board of Directors (BOD) meeting to order.

Roll Call of National Board of Directors:

National President:

YNC Kim Lorigan – Present

National Vice President:  
YNC Alex Chapman – Present

National Secretary:

YNCS Bruce Garrison – Present

National Treasurer:

SKC Mark Tahtinen – Present

Region 1 Advisor:

BMCS Jack Crowley – Excused Absence

Region 2 Advisor:

IVCM Al Bumgardner – Present

Region 3 Advisor:

HSCM Tyrone Anderson – Present

Guests:

National CGEA President: 
      YN2 Carly Beer

National CGEA Vice President:   DC1 Mike Lewis

REPORTS
None

OLD BUSINESS

1.  Minutes from the CPOA National BOD meeting 9-14 August 2014 were presented.

Minutes were corrected to change Segelkin to Segelken in paragraph 2., under New Business.

Minutes were approved as corrected.

NEW BUSINESS

2.  Alexandria Chapter’s motion to amend Section VII of the National Operations Manual to remove the Pledge of Allegiance was placed on the table for discussion.  
The BOD recommended disapproval of this Motion, and directed that this recommendation be forwarded to the Chapter Presidents for their consideration.
1015 Recessed 

1020 Reconvened

3.  Discussed the annuity that CWO Fred Mann was gifting to the CPOA.  Research into the donation and the establishment of the Fred Mann’s Family Lucky Bag Fund will required the Association to establish a 501(3)(c) corporation for the collection and distribution of said funds.

Motion by Region 3 Advisor (HSCM Tyrone Anderson) seconded by National Vice President (YNC Alex Chapman) to increase the already established $1500 to $2500 to set up the 501(3)(c) corporation.  Motion carried.
4.  Discussed the publication of a new CPOA/CGEA Directory and the advantages/ disadvantages of PCI and Harris.
Motion by National Secretary (YNCS Bruce Garrison) seconded by National Vice President (YNC Alex Chapman) to select PCI to publish the National Directory in 2016.  Motion carried.

1215 Recessed

1338 Reconvened

5.  National Treasurer (SKC Mark Tahtinen) presented the proposed 2016 Budget for review.

Reviewed proposed Budget, line item by line item.

1415 Recessed

1425 Reconvened

Continued to review the proposed Budget.
Discussed the President’s Outstanding Chapter/Branch incentive of $500 to attend Convention as adopted in the 2014 Budget Convention Committee Report.

The BOD agreed that the incentive was an outstanding idea and should be continued.  The BOD further agreed that the paragraph as written in the 2014 Budget Convention Committee Report should be brought to the floor for reconsideration at the 2015 National Convention, with a recommendation that the future disbursements may only be used to send a representative from that Chapter/Branch to the following year’s National Convention.

1534 Recessed until 0900, 9 May 2015

0905, 9 May 2015 Reconvened

Roll Call of National Board of Directors:

National President:

YNC Kim Lorigan – Present

National Vice President:
YNC Alex Chapman – Present

National Secretary:

YNCS Bruce Garrison – Present

National Treasurer:

SKC Mark Tahtinen – Present

Region 1 Advisor:

BMCS Jack Crowley – Excused absence

Region 2 Advisor:

IVCM Al Bumgardner – Present

Region 3 Advisor:

HSCM Tyrone Anderson – Present

6.  Executive Director Randy Reid presented the Association’s Bank Records for review by the BOD.

After a review by the BOD it was determined that all Bank Records were being maintained in accordance with established financial practices.

0952 Recessed

1004 Reconvened

1005 Entered Executive Session

1035 Exited Executive Session

1040 Recessed

1045 Reconvened

7.  Discussed the 2014 Convention Committee Reports.

GOOD OF THE ORDER
Everyone stated how much they felt the BOD has accomplished during the past three years, due mostly to the members on the Board and our National Office personnel.

Everyone thanked Al Bumgardner and Alex Chapman for their work on the Board and stated that they will be missed by the new incoming BOD.

Everyone expressed thanks to our departing Membership Coordinator, Sara Isherwood, for her outstanding work, and wished she and CMC Kevin Isherwood “Fair Winds and Following Seas” as he retires from the USCG and they depart of the West Coast.
National President Kim Lorigan thanked everyone for attending and looked forward to seeing everyone in August in Oklahoma City.

1314 – Motion to adjourn was made and seconded.  Motion Carried.

Respectfully Submitted

YNCS Bruce Garrison (Ret.)

National Secretary
